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I wish to comment on Item 3.

Question 6 – Inspectors question to the Council

Could the Council explain the status of the Development Concept Plan that is included in the attachment to their statement on Ilminster and describe how it relates to the proposed direction of growth for the town.

I would comment as follows.

“It does appear that little thought has gone into the decision to change the planned direction of growth from Canal Way to Shudrick Valley. We elect Councillors to make decisions based on evidence gathered by specialists, it’s difficult to see how this is happening in this case. Even at this late stage the Councils amended plan approved in January 2013 has been changed for the hearing. The concept plan for the hearing shows development up to Baker’s Copse, whereas the plan approved did not include any development of the southern slopes, clearly to protect the land.

Land which we now learn has been incorrectly classified, this beggars belief !!. The land is in fact Grade 3A agricultural land with a proportion Grade 2, Canal Way land is of a lower value and, of course, being much flatter would be easier and cheaper to develop.

In addition it does appear that the link road route has been changed to half way up the slope, this would mean a considerable amount of excavation of soil that has already been determined to have poor infiltration properties. This would, no doubt, lead to additional flooding in Shudrick Lane and Ditton Street.

Two other points I would mention a Sustainability Appraisal for Shudrick Valley has been carried out but has an up to date Appraisal of Canal Way been carried out. I think not.

Secondly it is planned that light industrial units will be developed around Hort Bridge, how does it make sense to locate any fresh housing right at the other end of town where Canal Way would be much closer, and as already mentioned cheaper to develop.

I would sum up that, from looking at the facts, all the evidence from the concept plan and the Councils submission leads us to believe that Canal Way is the best solution, but  this seems to be being ignored. It is clearly unsound that the Council should submit a different plan at this stage and the direction of growth should revert back to Canal Way”.

Christopher Rees

The Cottage, 9 Fortnum Place, Townsend, Ilminster, Somerset TA19 0HT


